
 

 

[Buck, Mary E. House] 
 
 

MRS. MARY BUCK OF RANDALL DIES 

 
RANDALL, Jan. 25—Mrs. Mary E. Buck, 70, widow of Frank W. Buck, died 

yesterday at 2:20 p.m. in Herkimer Memorial Hospital. 
She had been in failing health for several months and had been making 

her home with her daughter, Mrs. William Lusso, Randall.  Mrs. Buck 
suffered a stroke while eating lunch and died shortly after being admitted to 

the hospital. 
Born in Salisbury, October 13, 1881, she was a daughter of Levi and 

Elizabeth Flanders House.  She was a resident of Salisbury virtually all her 
life.  For four years Mrs. Buck was associated with the Herkimer County 

Sheriff’s Office. 

Mrs. Buck was a member of the Universalist Church of Salisbury Center 
and the church Ladies Aid Society. 

Nieces and nephews, in addition to her daughter, survive. 
The body was taken to the Todd funeral home, Fultonville, where it will 

remain until Sunday.  The body will then lie in state at the Salisbury Center 
Universalist Church from 1 to 2 p.m. Sunday. 

Funeral services will be conducted at 2 o’clock Sunday by the Rev. Clinton 
Moulton, retired pastor of the Dolgeville Universalist Church. 

Spring burial will be in the Salisbury Corners Cemetery. 
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